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DATES LOCKED IN FOR PLENARY COUNCIL ASSEMBLIES

The two assemblies for the Fifth Plenary Council of Australia will be held in Adelaide from
October 3-10, 2021, and in Sydney from July 4-9, 2022.

The new dates mean that the celebration of the Plenary Council has effectively moved 12
months from the original plan of a first assembly in October 2020 and a second assembly in
June/July 2021.

Plenary Council president Archbishop Timothy Costelloe SDB said the confirmation of the
specific dates will help in the formulation of a revised program of preparation for Council
delegates, who were announced in March, and for the whole Catholic community.

Archbishop Costelloe said the bishops’ preference to hold the second assembly in April
2022, announced last month, had to be revisited.

“The confluence of a number of events in April 2022, including the New South Wales school
holidays, Easter in the Latin Rite and Easter in the Eastern Rite, meant that the plan to hold
the second assembly then was unworkable,” he said.

“The one-year change to our initial timeline affords each of us the opportunity for a more
extended period of individual and collective discernment leading into the first assembly than
we would otherwise have had.”

Plenary Council facilitator Lana Turvey-Collins said that this time will be utilised for all people
to re-engage with the journey of discernment toward the Council assemblies after the impact
of the COVID-19 pandemic.

“A renewed engagement will take place in a societal context that’s been altered by the
pandemic,” she said.

“The recently-published discernment papers were finalised in the midst of the pandemic.
They are a key step in the process of discernment and preparation for all of us. The time and
space between now and the first assembly, now in October 2021, enables deeper reflection,
dialogue and consideration of how we’ve all been affected by recent global events.”

Archbishop Costelloe said prayer, dialogue and discernment have been foundational pillars
of the Plenary Council journey and will continue to be so.

“l encourage everyone to read the discernment papers and to take some time in prayer,
asking the Holy Spirit to continue to guide our path toward the assemblies and beyond,” he
said.
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